
Cerrig y Drudion Community Council 

Minutes of meeting held on 11th July 2023 

 

Present were John Jones, Menai Hughes, Ffuon Williams, Prys Ellis (chairman), Llio Morris, Guto 

Jones, Trystan Humphreys, Einion Edwards and Cll Gwennol Ellis, apologies accepted from Maria 

Roberts. 

Declaration of interest  none. 

Last minutes were read and signed as correct. 

Correspondence 

[1]  Church – an application from the church for a portaloo to be install by the porch of the church, it 

was noted to ask for insurance to be in place, to be locked when not in use and secure safely to 

building. 

[1.1]  Housing needs  -  Council to be invited to a public meeting on the 1 August at the parish room 

along with Llangwm and Llanfihangel community councils with the housing needs in the area. 

[1.2]  Welsh water – details of Community Welsh water grant – the clerk to make inquiry for some 

pot plants for Glasfryn, Cefn Brith, Pentrellyncymer, Cwmpenanner and Yr Alwen. 

[1.3]  Un named letter – letter of thanks received to thank the council for keeping the cemetery 

clean and tidy. 

[1.4]  Haydn Roberts   invoice for cutting the grass at Tyn Rhyd and Church cemeteries.   £480  was 

paid. 

[1.5]  Daniel Rimmer  -  invoice for servicing the council lawn mower   £30.00 was paid. 

[1.6]  Cadwyn Clwyd  - letter stating the no grant was awarded towards re surfacing the path at the 

new cemetery. 

[1.7]  Snowdonia Fire Service – the annual service of fire appliance at the parish room   £200.70 was 

paid. 

[1.8]  Casual Vacancy councilor – a letter of resignation from Trystan Humphreys – the clerk to make 

necessary arrangement with Conwy Council and advertise the post. 

[1.9]  Conwy County Council – planning application to remove existing conservatory and replace with 

orangery  - no objections. 

[2.0]  Foot path – clerk to ask Haydn to cut the grass on the path leading to the A5. 

[2.1]  2022/23 Audit  - note was given for the councilor to state in a letter to say no expense was 

taken during the 2023 account. 

[2.2]  Questioner  it was noted that a questioner for the village will be drafted for the future. 

[2.3]  Cae Llwyd Orchard  - it was advised that the cutting of the grass should be left until 

September/October. 

[2.4]  New cemetery  - it was noted the some trees need cutting and trimming at the cemetery.  The 

clerk to contact John Appleby for advice. 

[2.5] Cll Gwennol Ellis report. – it was noted that the new name for the community library would be 

Uwchaled Hub.  The footpath towards Maes Aled has now been cut.  A meeting at the White Lion 

will take place on the 12 of July to try and establish a Community speedwatch in the village. 

[2.6]  Uwchaled Young Farmers  it was suggested the we sent a letter to congratulate the club on 

celebrating the 70 year.  And for the successfull day on the tractor run event. 

[2.7]  Conwy Borough Council  clerk to arrange for a sweeper to call at the village. 

 

 


